From: Priscilla Lindsey [mailto:pris.lindsey@gmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, August 12, 2015 1:14 PM
To: Steven E Lindsey
Subject: BCHKS minutes

Check these out for me and then I will send to Marleen to distribute.

The General Meeting of Back Country Horsemen of Kansas was called to order by President, Carol Retzer, on Friday, August 7, at 7:00 p.m., at the shelter house at Rocking K Campground, Kanopolis State Park.  Priscilla Lindsey was appointed to be acting secretary in the absence of Marleen Parker.
Minutes of the Annual Meeting were read by Steve Lindsey.  These minutes were approved as read.
Treasurer's report was given by Steve.  Balance on hand is $2123.00.  Recent expenses paid include National dues and the registration fees for the two representatives at the Sacramento national meeting.  The next national meeting will be April 20-23, 2016, at Las Vegas, NV.
Regional reports were given.  Quite a bit of activity for taking care of trails is going on across the state.  Considerable clean up is still needed at Big Hill Lake, and a work day has been planned for September 12.  Two work days at Scott Lake were rained out and will be rescheduled in the fall.  Several trails are reported to be in good shape after finally drying out from excessive rains and flooding.  Plans are still on-going to add more trails at John Redmond and eventually repair the ones that are currently still under water.
Other committee reports:
State Fair Booth:  plans were discussed.  It is coming together well with lots of items donated for display and lots of people planning to work. 
Education:  Hoping to get some dates set up for Education Days.
Marketing:  Lots of products are available at the on-line store.  Steve will post the link again and encourage people to shop.  Wearing items of clothing with the logo is one way to promote interest in the organization.
Unfinished business:  more discussion on the State Fair booth and a work schedule was passed around for sign-up.
New business:  November meeting is planned for Saturday, November 14, at Big 
Hill Lake, north horse camp, following a potluck supper.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Priscilla Lindsey, acting secretary

